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THE LOUISIANA WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION

2nd REGULAR MEETING 

SUMMARY

Wednesday, June 5, 2013
Baton Rouge, Louisiana

11:00 A.M.

Prepared by:

The Department of Natural Resources

Office of Conservation

Environmental Division Staff
The 2nd regular meeting of the Water Resources Commission (Commission) was held at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, June 5, 2013 in Baton Rouge, Louisiana. The Chair of the Water Resources Commission, Honorable Scott A. Angelle, was present and presided over the meeting. 
Commission members in attendance:
Office of the Governor & Chair – Honorable Scott A. Angelle

Louisiana Municipal Association –  Honorable Glenn Brasseaux
Louisiana Department of Health and Hospitals – Jonathan “Jake” Causey

Louisiana Landowners Association – Paul Frey

Louisiana Public Service Commission – Eve Kahao Gonzalez

The Louisiana Ports Association – Jerry V. Graves

Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development – Christopher Knotts,  PE, F.ASCE
The Geographical Area of the state underlain by the Chicot Aquifer – Paul “Jackie” Loewer
The Sparta Ground Water Conservation Commission– Ted McKinney
The Sabine River Authority – Jim Pratt

Louisiana River Pilot’s Association – Michael E. Rooney

Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality – Vince Sagnibene

Louisiana Department of Economic Development – Paul Sawyer

The Department of Agriculture and Forestry – Brad Spicer

Office of Conservation – Jim Welsh

Louisiana Farm Bureau – Linda G. Zaunbrecher

Call to Order
Department of Natural Resources Secretary and Chairman Scott Angelle called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m. with welcoming remarks. 

Roll Call
John Adams, Attorney for the Office of Conservation, called roll; 16 members were present and 6 members were absent.  A quorum of 11 or more members was obtained.  

Chairman’s Remarks
Honorable Scott A. Angelle, Chairman, introduced the new members of the Water Resources Commission.  The new members of the Water Resources Commission are the Honorable Glenn Brasseaux, Mayor of Carencro, Mr. Christopher Knotts, Mr. Michael E. Rooney, Mr. Paul Sawyer, and Mrs. Linda Zaunbrecher.
Adoption of Meeting Summary from December 5, 2012
John Adams presented the meeting summary from the December 5, 2012 meeting.  A motion to adopt the minutes was made by Mr. Brad Spicer and seconded by Mr. Vince Sagnibene.  The motion passed unanimously.

Update on Major Issues and Action Recommendations from Managing Louisiana’s Groundwater Resources:  An Interim Report to the Louisiana Legislature (March 2012)
Environmental Division staff provided an overview of the March 15, 2012 Report to the Legislature mandated by House Concurrent Resolution 1 of 2010.  USGS staff provided a presentation on the statewide groundwater monitoring network.  The Office of Conservation staff will mail and send electronically updates on the monitoring wells to the commission members.
Potential Impacts of Tarrant Regional Water District v. Hermann (Red River Compact case before the Supreme Court
Mark Davis, Director of the Tulane University Institute on Water Resources Law and Policy gave a presentation on the court case and the implications for Louisiana.
Recent Actions by Capital Area Ground Water Conservation Commission
Joey Hebert, Chair of the CAGWCC, discussed actions taken by the commission to alleviate the salt water intrusion in the Southern Hills Aquifer.
Commissioner Welsh discussed the implications of House Concurrent Resolution 150 of 2013 regarding the water well drillers licensing and charges.  The office is mandated to deliver a report to the House Committee on Environment and Natural Resources and the Senate Committee on Natural Resources in February of 2014.

Review of Office of Conservation Groundwater Education Efforts

Staff discussed education efforts taken by the Office of Conservation in East Baton Rouge and Caddo Parishes.
Planning for the Water Resources Management Conference, Fall 2013

Staff discussed the plans for the Water Resources Management Conference to be held in the Fall of 2013.
Public Comments
Public comments were taken from Jimmy Jenkins and Hays Town of the Baton Rouge Citizens to Save Our Water.
Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m. 
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